REGULAR meeting of the Board of Public Safety was held on Thursday, March 8, 2018, at 9:00 a.m. at the City Building, 82 Main Street, Hornell, NY.

PRESENT: Mayor John Buckley, Commissioner David Parmley, Commissioner Scott Richardson, Police Chief Ted Murray, Fire Chief Dan Smith, Code Officer Bud Burdett and Dep. City Clerk Tina Lee.

ABSENT: None

ALSO PRESENT: Bill Dugan, WLEA and Jason Jordan, Evening Tribune.

By Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that the minutes of the last meeting held February 7, 2018 be approved as read.

Carried – Ayes all

By Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that the Reports of Fire, Ambulance, Codes and Police be approved as read. Carried – Ayes all

By Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of \$319,123.61 be approved and paid as audited. Carried – Ayes all

Mayor Buckley commended the Hornell Police Dept., Codes and other agencies for the successful drug sweep on March 1st. He credited all with being proactive and performing at a high level of proficiency. Chief Murray stated that they will be having a post action meeting at the Hornell Police Dept. to discuss the events of the raid.

Mayor Buckley expressed his appreciation for the great coordination and response of all departments during the last snow storm. He also commended NYSEG for their quick response and hard work .

Mayor Buckley stated that the Law & Ordinance Committee met to discuss the City's residency law and notified the Board that there will be a resolution at the next Common Council meeting to adopt the changes.

By Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that there being no further action, the meeting was adjourned at 9:15 am. Carried – Ayes All

Tina Lee,	Dep.	City	Clerk	